BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

STATE OF MISSOURI

	Application of Southwestern Bell Telephone Company to Provide Notice of Intent to File an Application for Authorization to Provide In-Region InterLATA Services Originating in Missouri Pursuant to Section 271 of the Telecommunications Act of 1996.


	))))))
	Case No. TO-99-227


Staff’s Report on SBC Communication, Inc.’s

$3.6 Million Consent Decree with the FCC


COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”) and for its report states:

1. As reflected by the memorandum attached hereto as Attachment A, SBC Communications, Inc. (SBC) entered into a consent decree with the FCC in which it committed to “make a voluntary contribution to the United States Treasury in the amount of $3.6 million dollars ($3,600,000)” and take other actions designed to reduce the likelihood of SBC and its affiliates from presenting factually erroneous information to the FCC in the future.  This consent decree resulted from investigations by the FCC into the circumstances surrounding statements of facts presented to the FCC by SBC and its affiliates in support of their applications to provide long distance service in states where Southwestern Bell Telephone Company provides local service, including the state of Missouri.  The investigations were directed to statements made by Southwestern Bell Telephone Company regarding its loop qualification process and Line Maintenance Operations System (LMOS).

2. Because of SBC’s entering into this consent decree with the FCC, the Staff has reviewed the record made before this Commission in Case No. TO-99-227 and made inquiry of the FCC and Southwestern Bell Telephone Company regarding statements of fact presented to the FCC in connection with the application to the FCC of SBC and its affiliates for authority to provide long distance service in the state of Missouri.

3. As detailed in the memorandum attached hereto as Attachment A, after its review, the Telecommunications Department Staff uncovered no indication that Southwestern Bell Telephone Company presented inaccurate, false, or misleading evidence to the Missouri Public Service Commission as to the accuracy of its LMOS or its loop qualification process in the proceedings that were held before this Commission regarding the application to the FCC of SBC and its affiliates for authority to provide long distance service in the state of Missouri.

WHEREFORE, the Staff files the attached Memorandum to inform the Commission of the results of the Staff’s investigation into whether Southwestern Bell Telephone Company presented inaccurate, false, or misleading evidence to the Missouri Public Service Commission regarding its Line Maintenance Operations System or loop qualification process in connection with the application made by SBC Communications, Inc. and its affiliates for authority from the FCC to provide long distance service in the state of Missouri.
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